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Twister's Shag Club 
 

www.GoShagging.com 
 

TSC@Goshagging.com 
 

704-892-1114 or P.O Box 2310, Cornelius, NC 28031 
 

 

OFFICERS 
 

PRESIDENT---------------(704-658-1196)--------------Khris Sloop 

VICE-PRESIDENT-----------------------------------------Mike Rink 

SECRETARY---------------------------------------------Dean Melton 

TREASURER--------------------------------------------Phyllis Brown 
 

COMMITTEE CHAIRPEOPLE 
 

Fall Cyclone: Mike Rink (704-892-1114)  

Lesson Nights: Nancy Massengill (704-483-7779) 

Meet And Greet: Susan Dahl (704-528-8005) 

Membership: Mike Rink (704-892-1114) 

Newsletter And Publicity: Mike Rink (704-892-1114)  

Article Assignments: TBA 

New Member Spotlight: Tommy & Wilma Laws 

Stamps And Labels: TBA 

Photography: Ray Clark & Teresa Sloop 

Participation Info: Nancy Massengill 

Social: Donna Kelly & Vickie Orange 

Sunshine: Richard Harrington (704-873-5776) 

Web Site: Mike Rink (704-892-1114) 
  
 

All info must be submitted by the 15
th

 of the preceding month.  
 

Statements in this publication are directed to our members and 

should not be taken out of context by others. Also, opinions 

expressed by various authors may not reflect those of our club. 
 

You may re-use items in this publication as long as you credit 

TSC in your reprint and mail us a copy. (Use address on cover.) 



The President’s Letter 
 

Hi Fun Bunch, 
 

SOS card? Check! Fun Monday tickets? Check! Hotel reservation? 
Check! Sounds like you guys are ready for SOS! It is only two 
weeks away. So if your going, start making your travel plans now.  
Our SOS kickoff party at Gators will be Friday, September 9.  
 

At SOS we will have a tent for Fun Monday to advertise Fall 
Cyclone and give out fans. Make sure and get one and use it a lot 
all week. Check for our flyers as you go into the clubs. If you don't 
see any let Mike know. We’ve also got Cyclone business cards to 
hand out all week. These are easy to carry, and easy to share with 
everyone you see. 
 

They are going to try for the Guiness World record for shaggers 
dancing at one time the last Saturday. If you want participate just 
let us know. We have the tickets. And of course, Tea parties are the 
first Saturday and last Friday of SOS, the shooter party is 
Wednesday, and as always they start at 5pm. We have a great golf 
outing planned, too. Tons of fun at north Myrtle Beach! 
 

The last golf outing in August was hot, but we all still had fun. 
Afterwards Shoals Grill was a great place to party. Food was good 
and the wait staff was awesome! They had an interesting desert if 
you will, a S'mores tray complete with a small fire, marshmallows, 
chocolate and graham crackers. Teresa and I actually found some 
folks that had never had them and they were a hit. 
 

Come out and have some fun with your friends this month and as 
always, live awesome! 

Khris 
 

Club Meeting Night 
 
Our monthly meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 6th at 
Fat Boys Restaurant (I-77, exit 36) in Mooresville. Social hour 
starts at 7pm. The business meeting begins at 8pm. See you there! 



Get Your SOS Card Now And Save 
 
If you are going to the beach for SOS, and don’t have an SOS card 
yet, get it from TSC and save some money. 
 
You will need an SOS membership card to get in all of the 
lounges. Memberships are $35 if you buy them at the beach.  
 
You can get yours from TSC as a member for only $25. Non-
members can get them from TSC for $30. Buy from TSC and save! 
 
Remember, you also get discounts at many of the businesses at the 
beach if you show them your SOS membership card. 
 

Last Chance To Help Out And Win! 
By Mike Rink 

 
As we go to press, we only have about 16 Fun Monday tickets (or 
eight group purchase spots) left. We have to turn in our money and 
ticket stubs, now.  
 
If you are interested in a chance to win up to $7500, want to help 
out a charity that supports needy kids, want to help ensure the Fun 
Sunday and Fun Monday events continue at SOS, want to help the 
ACSC and SOS, or just want to help our club succeed in our sales 
efforts again this year, please get a ticket or two from me.  
 
Single tickets are only $10. Or, for a mere $20 you can be in on a 
share of ten tickets.  
 
Thanks go to all of you who have, or will participate in this effort, 
and for helping keep “The Fun Bunch” one of the top clubs in the 
shag world. Our club’s support of the ACSC and SOS over the 
years is well documented.  
 
I personally appreciate the great support many of you have given 
to this effort this year, and I hope some TSC members are lucky 
enough to also win some cash prizes again this year! 



When, Where And What At SOS 
 

Here is a brief guide of activities at SOS for members and guests! 
 

Saturday, Sept 17: Fat Harold’s Back Deck at 5pm. It’s the first 
Tea Party of the week. (For new members, that’s Long Island 
Iced Tea.) We’ll have food, too. Ray Scott will be our DJ. 
Come to party. It’s only $2 for members and $10 for guests. 

 

Monday, Sept 19: Fun Monday entertainment in the streets. We’ll 
be out there all day. Come help us hand out fans, business 
cards and Cyclone flyers at our 10x10 tent! 

 

Wednesday, Sept 21. Ducks Too (Ducks Café) at 5pm. We’re 
having a beer, wine and shooter party. More great beverages 
and munchies will be included. Music will be played by 
various DJ’s. Again, it’s $2 for members and $10 for guests. 

 

Thursday, Sept 22. Possum Trot Golf Course (1170 Possum 
Trot Rd, North Myrtle Beach). Come have fun at a captain’s 
choice golf outing for members and guests. Cost is only $45. 
The tee time is 11am, so please be there no later than 10:30 so 
we can pick teams, etc. We want men and women, members 
and guests to play. Invite a friend to enjoy a fun time with us. 

 

Friday, Sept 23. Pirates Cove at 5pm. Our biggest gathering of 
the week. There will be food! Come early or risk missing out. 

 

Sunday, Sept 20: Fat Harold’s at 8pm. For those lucky enough 
to still be there, we will have our annual Bob Rea “I’m not 
leaving SOS and you can’t make me” party. This event never 
fails to create some special memories. Jason Justice will DJ! 

 

If you can’t remember what time something starts, just remember 
the number “five”. That’s when our “Tea Parties” and our “Shooter 
Party” will begin. We want to see all our members at each event. 

 

Please try to wear a TSC hat, visor or button, or a TSC or Cyclone 

shirt at these events. We want our group to be seen as a “team”. If 

you need TSC items see Frances Smith or call her (704-662-9864). 



Set The Record For Largest Shag Dance 
 

Don't miss your chance to make history. You are invited to set the 
Guinness World Record for the largest Carolina Shag Dance at Fall 
SOS! The dance will be held the second Saturday. Each shagger 
will be required to register (to document the official count for the 
record) and pay a $5 donation which will go to the SOS Charitable 
Foundation. (Note: TSC will pay our member’s entry fee.) 
 

Location: The City’s new Aquatic and Fitness Center 
 

Time: The time of the actual dance will be between 5:00 and 5:30. 
The City is closing the facility to the public for us at 4:00.  
 

Other: We will have a tent outside to orderly and quickly collect 
the tickets to process participants and enter the venue.  
 

Transportation: SOS will provide transportation to the City 
complex. Parking spaces are available at the Complex, but not 
enough to accommodate every car. 
 

Souvenir Shirts: Our shag club will have its name inscribed on the 
back of the commemorative shirts sold at The Company Store. 
 

What To Wear: Everyone is asked to wear black pants and white 
shirts. This is considered “typical” apparel by Guiness. 





Fall Cyclone News 
 

As we go to press, shaggers from over 25 different shag clubs have 
already bought tickets to the 2011 Fall Cyclone. Ticket orders are 
pouring in from all over the shag community. 
 

Members… we need your help. SOS is out biggest and best 
opportunity to advertise our party. We have plenty of flyers for you 
to hand out. We’ve also got some new items to promote our party. 
First off, we’ve created a new business card about the party. These 
cards are easy to carry, and easy to hand out. If you look carefully, 
you will see we have a NEW web site link. Tell folks they can find 
out about our party at www.FallCyclone.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We’ve got some hand fans, to give out, too. So tell everyone about 
the party and how much fun it is. Your help is vitally important, 
and the best way we have of spreading the word. Thank you! 

 



 

What’s Happening In The Shag World 
 

(GoShagging.com Has More Items And Details) 
 

 
Sept 4: Sandy Beach Shag Club’s DJ Throwdow-Sandkicker-
Megafest. $15. Ten DJ's. Hamburger and hot dogs. 828-464-6997 
or johnthomas@hotmail.com or sandybeachshagclub.com 
 

Sept 6: TSC monthly meeting at Fat Boys. 
 

Sept 9: SOS Kickoff Party at Gators. 
 

Sept 16-25: Fall SOS at North Myrtle Beach. 
 

Oct 7-9: 10th Anniversary of Colonial Shag Club. $75. DJ Craig 
Jennings. Band and Pig Roast Saturday, Gospel Hour Sunday. 757-
478-1600, cindygoreeblack@gmail.com or ColonialShagClub.com 
 

Oct 8: Cotton Pickin Chicken Pickin hosted by Gaston Shaggers. 
$15. DJs Eddie Teeter And Eddie Anderson. BYOB. Set-Ups 
provided. 704-865-7404 clcloninger@yahoo.com. 
 

Oct 14-16: Charleston Shag Club Geechee Blast. Sold out. 
 

October 21-22: Fall Bash hosted by Mountain Empire Shag 
Society. This party has sold out. 
 

Oct 29: TSC and two other clubs will host a Halloween Party 

at Lynn’s in Charlotte. More details to be announced, soon. 

 

Nov 4-6: The 21
st
 Annual Fall Cyclone Party. Information is in 

this issue and in much more detail on www.goshagging.com. 

Get your tickets now for the shag club “event of the year”. 
 

Dec 31: New Year’s Eve Party hosted by Twister’s Shag Club. 
 

Feb 9-11: Lake Norman Shag Club Chicken Pickin' by the Sea. 
$35. DJ's: Mike Felts, Donnie Meadows, Kyle Beam, Eddie 
Teeter, Tootie Brown, Gene Hensley & Murl Augustine: 704-489-
2299 or www.lakenormanshagclub.com. 







Upcoming Birthdays 
 

Susan Godfrey 09/02  Betsy Beard 09/29 
Mark Faulkenberry 09/10    
Mike Rink 09/16  Dennis Pethel 10/03 
Vickie Abernathy 09/17  Jackie Smythe 10/24 
Randy Godfrey 09/19  Kathy Kerr 10/25 
Kathy Thompson 09/24  Kathy Strantz 10/31 

 
 

Happy Birthday Randy & Susan! 
(Randy, you are still older than me!) 

Tony and Brenda 
 

 
 

Happy Birthday Kathy! 
It has been a wild and wonderful 5  years. 

Love you! Roger 
 

 
 

Peggy! 
I am so happy your surgery was a success! 

Susan 
 

 
 

Happy 23rd Anniversary Marcia! 
Thanks for being a wonderful wife. I love you! 

Greg 
 

 
 

Happy Anniversary Jimmy! 
Here is to 13 great years and many more to come. 

Love always, Dean 
 

 
 

Happy Anniversary 
to my loving wife of lucky 13 years! 

Love, Jimmy 
 



SOS Party Support 
 
TSC will have three different parties at SOS that are open to 
members and guests. You are welcome to invite a friend to make 
our parties bigger and better!  
 
During those events, we will need folks to take up money and hand 
out cups during our event. We will have a signup sheet at the 
September meeting. Please consider taking a one-hour time slot 
and helping out. It’s very easy to do, and you get to talk to 
everyone who comes to the party! Thanks for all you do. 
 

BLT Dip Recipe 
Submitted By Khris Sloop 

 
No cook needs more than a couple of really good party dips in 
their repertoire, but here’s one you might like to consider.  
 
Guys go for it because it’s hearty. The ladies like it because it 
makes an attractive presentation. Everybody likes it because it’s 
good! It’s perfect for a Super Bowl Party. 
 

Combine and refrigerate 5 – 24 hrs: 
 c. mayonnaise 

1  c. sour cream 
 t. garlic powder 
 t. onion powder 

 
Remove 1 hr. before guests arrive. Add: 

2 c. chopped baby arugula, stems removed 
18 slices bacon, cooled and crumbled 

4 tomatoes, diced fine 
 
Serve with bread sticks, melba toasts, or crackers. The dark green 
of arugula and chopped red tomato give it a very fresh appeal.  
 
Leave some tomato and arugula on top and just partially stirred in 
for maximum effect. 



Fun With The Fun Bunch 
By Kathy Strantz 

 
Friends, fellow Twisters, 
Lend me your ear! 
The Ides of March were here! 
On August 13 at Mallard Head Golf Course & Shoals Bar & Grill, 
There was golf for the sport crowd, 
Great food for the hungry crowd, 
Wine tasting and numerous beverages for the thristy crowd, 
Clyde Waller, DJ with great music for the shagging crowd, 
Panther football and a WIN for the Panther Fan crowd, 
Renewing friendships & making new friends for the social crowd! 
  
If you missed it, you missed all of the fun! 
  
Life isn't about waiting for the storm to pass. It's about dancing in 
the rain!  
 
 
 
 



Fore For Saturday 
By Nancy Massengill 

 
If you missed the four events on Saturday, August 13, then you 
missed a fun filled day!!!  First there was Captain’s Choice golf 
outing at Mallard Head Golf Course.  Who was our captain?   
 
I will not spend time on telling you how well or badly we golfed. I 
will just say that you should ask Wayland, Khris, Steve, or Ray 
how we did.  Yes, once again our team had five players because 
we had an uneven number show up to play golf.  The weather was 
a little cooler this time for our outing, and that was great. 
 
Then there were the appetizers and food put out by Shoals of Lake 
Norman.  They were very good.  If you went hungry, it was your 
own fault. 
 
Then there was the wine tasting.  We tried four different wines and 
when some of us weren’t thrilled with the taste, Brittany (our 
bartender), made sangria from our merlot… My gosh was it good.   
 
The recipe… Merlot, 2 oz. Peach Schnapps, 1 oz. triple sec, splash 
of orange juice, splash of Sprite, and fresh squeezed wedge of 
orange, lemon and lime. 
 
To cap off our full day, Clyde provided music for dancing.   
 
What a fun day!  Great fellowship. Great food. Great Music and 
Fabulous Sangria!!  What more does one need? (Another day to do 
it all again?) 

 
 

Thought For Today: 
 

A person who can't lead and won't 

follow makes an effective roadblock. 
 



Junkyard Birthday Party 
By David Kelly 

 
The eleventh annual Vinyl Party at the Junkyard was great again 
this year.   The weather was fantastic and I am sure it is a party that 
Martha Baker will long remember.  It was there that her daughters 
Beth and Becky gave their mother a surprise birthday party.   
 
Donna and I attended the Vinyl Party and joined in with Martha’s 
family as they celebrated Martha’s Birthday.  Of course there were 
quite a few other Twister’s members at the Vinyl party as well and 
they also joined in and celebrated with them.  To say that Martha 
was surprised is putting it mildly. She was totally surprised!   
 
Howard played a key role in getting Martha there and not letting 
on that something was up.  Howard calmly strolled hand in hand 
with Martha as her grandkids jumped out and surprised their 
grandmother.  By then Martha knew that something was up and the 
party was on. It was no longer a surprise birthday party but a party 
we will long remember! 
 
 

 



Driving Miss Susan 
By Ray Clark 

 
On August 20, I volunteered to pick Susan Dahl up along with 
some of her friends and drive them to the Junkyard party.  I lived 
in Mooresville until 1965.  So I knew most of the back roads to 
Concord.  Leaving Troutman I went Amity Hill Road and took a 
few other roads to Mooresville coming out on the backside of 801 
to Mooresville.  Then entering Mooresville I cut through to 
Highway 3 to Odell School to Concord Mills.   
 
Every road I took and turn I made from the time I left Troutman 
until the time we arrived at the Junkyard was questioned by Susan.  
It was the same way on the return trip from the Junkyard back to 
Troutman.   
 
I have several pairs of hearing protectors I use when shooting my 
guns.  How I wish I hadn't taken the pair I keep in my car, out.  My 
advice is if you volunteer to drive Mrs. Susan be sure you take a 
route that is known to her.  If she does not know the route,  
consider purchasing hearing protection.  If this is the only time you 
will be driving, you are welcome to borrow a pair of mine. 

 

 

WE ARE GETTING READY 

FOR A BIG PARTY! 
 

Invite all of your friends, invite other shaggers 
that you meet, share a flyer, forward an email,  
and tell everyone they can get all the details 

and party information at our new web location: 
 

www.FallCyclcone.com 
 



The Fun Bunch "Wobbles" 
Charles Orange 

 
You have heard the expression Weebles wobble… Our version is 
The Fun Bunch wobbles but they don't fall down (at least not until 
the 6th or 7th round of beverages). Tuesday night, the 23rd was the 
last night of shag lessons for the latest session.  
 

Brenda and Ferrell started out the Beginner I lessons with a recap 
of the previous steps that were taught. Once the students refreshed 
their steps, they rotated partners and danced. Rotated and danced. 
Rotated and danced. The guys on the end had to sprint just to keep 
up. The Watts then entertained the class with a new line dance, the 
Wobble. If you think watching newbies try to shag was funny, you 
should have seen them Wobble! Most everyone in attendance tried 
the new dance with great success.  
 

The highlight of the night came about with the cutting of Vickie's 
famous cakes. Lemon cake with blueberries, always a crowd 
favorite, and chocolate with syrup and strawberries. I just gained 
an extra pound thinking about it.  
 

Beginner II started and reviewed their steps with an added finish to 
the pivot. This proved a daunting task. But most were good enough 
to learn it by class end.  
 

Thanks, Brenda and Ferrell for another set of classes. Thanks, Fun 
Bunch for assisting. And thanks to the students that hopefully will 
help keep the dance going. See you at classes in October! 

 

We will have some space saved for 

your article in the next issue!  
 

Send us your memories or your impressions of 
any TSC event. We want to hear from you. 

 

The deadline for the next issue will the September 27th. 
 



The Shooter Party At SOS 
By Brenda Weisner 

  
Unfortunately, we will not be at Fall SOS.  We will be on a RV 
trip to Branson, Missouri.  But if we were at SOS, we would 
definitely be at the Shooter Party on Wednesday. 
 
For newcomers, it is held on Wednesday at Ducks at 5:00.  The 
food has been really good in the past.  The last 2 years we had 
BBQ and all the fixings to go with it. It is a great meal.  The dance 
floor is spacious and the shooters, wine, and beer are plentiful.  It 
is not real crowded, so there is room to meet and talk with friends 
and new acquaintances. 
 
I think it is probably my favorite Twister's party at SOS.  So, if you 
don't usually attend, come out this year and enjoy good food, 
drinks, and good music.  Sorry, we'll miss it this fall. But there’s 
always spring SOS!  
 

The Frozen Fantasy Party 
By Wilma Laws 

 
Thank you Celia and Mike for the fun-filled evening you hosted at 
your home for the Fantasy Party.  
 
Even with the hot temperatures, it was a good time! It takes a lot of 
work and planning to provide a perfect evening for the large group 
of "Fun Bunch" members that attended and it was very much 
appreciated by all of us. 
 
Celia, I was wondering if by chance the beautiful Motorcycle Lady 
(a.k.a. Trailer Trash Lady) that entertained us at the Fantasy Party 
would possibly consider helping promote the Fall Cyclone with 
Mike. I understand he has been asked to stand on the corner of 
Main Street at Ocean Drive in a sandwich wedge sign during Fall 
SOS promoting the party and if the beautiful lady could work the 
same corner with Mike (in her spikes) and pass out flyers and 
maybe sell tickets????  Just wondering… 



Two More Great Parties! 
By Susan Dahl 

  
The Four Event Party was a first, and it was loads of fun! I can't 
say how the golf was, but everybody who played said they had a 
good time. I can vouch for the three events that followed. The 
buffet at Shoals Bar & Grill was such as delightful change. "No 
lousy potato salad"! Yes, they had barbecue, which was excellent. 
But they also had homemade potato chips, quesadillas, an 
outstanding cole slaw, etc. 
 
 Then, there was the wine tasting. Now, I don't want to say, "five 
of the tasters had terrible taste", but that is the truth!. Betsy and I 
were the only true Winos. The rest were almost embarrassing. The 
wine servers were so nice though, and made Sangrias for them out 
of the good red wine, which made them so happy. Betsy and I just 
ignored them. Sharon McGraw and Angie came from Salisbury, 
and our buddy, Claude popped in to dance with all us singles. 
Clyde played good tunes, as usual, and a good time was had by all.  
 
Next was the Junkyard Vinyl Party. The best part was Martha's 
surprise Birthday Party. I can't even tell you how her daughters' 
"pulled this off". I can tell you it was so organized - with a tent and 
platters of scrumptious food, shrimp, veggies, fruit, etc. The huge 
decorated cake was the most elaborate, delectable birthday cake I 
have ever seen. What an outstanding job those girls did. They also 
provided wine and beer, and asked anybody passing by the tent to 
eat and drink. She is fortunate to have a family so caring. 
 
When Howard and Martha walked up to the tent, she was so 
surprised and spilled tears of joy. We are so lucky to have Howard 
and Martha as members of Twister's. They add so much to the 
"Fun Bunch"! Oh, the Vinyl Party was fun, too. I always see 
people I may not see for a year or two.  
 
OK, this is rambling on I know. So… That's all, folks! See you at 
the next event. From one of the Fun Bunch! 
 





 





 

 

We Are Your Shag Headquarters At The Beach!  

 

 

 

  
 

 

 
 

 

 

Limited Edition Prints, Shagger’s Jewelry, 

Imprinted Sportswear And Much More You Can’t Find 

Anywhere Else. Call Us At 843-249-7215. Visit us online at  
 

www.beachmemoriesart.com 
 

209 Main St. North Myrtle Beach, SC 29582 

 
 

We Offer Shag Lessons And 

Much More. Come Have 

Some Fun With Us! 
 

For More Details, Visit 
www.GoShagging.com 

Or visit us on our new  
 Facebook Page! 


